Weekly Newsletter - 01/10/21

Dear Parents,

It certainly was a very wet and wild start to the day here at Star. Thank you very much for your assistance as we tried to get the children into the building as quickly as possible.

Wednesday was a very big day for us here at Star. Not only were we super excited to be setting off on educational visits again, but we also finally had our **Little Stars Ofsted Registration Visit.** I'm delighted to say that it went really well and as soon as we receive the official certificate and settle the children in, the daycare provision will be fully operational.

Finally, I would really like to thank the entire school community (pupils, parents and staff) for the understanding you have shown during the disruption caused by the pipework replacement projects. The project is due to be completed this weekend and we should have a lovely heated building to return to on Monday.

Have a fantastic weekend.

Best wishes Ms Von







Year 4 Visit to Stubbers Adventure Centre

What a fantastic day! Our year 4 pupils thoroughly enjoyed their day of canoeing, archery, team building and climbing.











Parking and Dropping Children off for school

As you already know, we are trying really hard to make sure that children can enter and leave the school premises safely. We also want to improve the air quality around the school. We would like to see all children walking, cycling or scooting to school but I know this is not always possible. Please consider parking on the other side of Star park and walking through the park to drop your child off. Star Lane is a very busy road and bus route so we urge parents not to park on the yellow lines here as it is a dangerous place for children to cross the road. Give yourself 5 extra minutes to park further away and walk

extra minutes to park further away and walk across the park and help keep the whole community safe.

Star Attendance

I was really so proud to receive a letter and phone call from Newham's Director of Education last week. She was congratulating us on achieving the highest attendance percentage out of all Newham schools for any single day since the start of term. This trulv а remarkable achievement considering how the pandemic is still affecting community. Please continue to do your very best to bring your child to school everyday. One day we will achieve 100% staff and attendance!!!